St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
July 5, 2007


Minutes


PZR-2007-10 requested by Thomas R. McLain for a change in zoning classification from R-1A to CR-1 at 133 Apple Street, Norco, La.  Council District 6.

Tom McClain, 25 Melrose, Destrehan.  He is requesting a zoning change.  He stated that he has been leasing an office on 717 Apple Street since 1999.  He stated that office space in Norco is hard to find.  When the house went out to sale, they purchased it, and there will be no signage.  He stated that he has letters from the neighbors stating that they don’t’ have a problem with it.  All the work is computerized and on the phone, they work from 8-4:30.  There are no clients stopping by.  There might be a FedEx package or the mailman.  All the business is outside of Louisiana.  

Mr. Bordner stated that he has known Mr. McLain for a long time and he went to see the site.  Mr. Bordner said that the Sr. Center is not residential location.  He stated that the shed area that is being torn down would provide plenty of parking for more than one car.  He stated that CR-1 is an acceptable zoning in the transition.  It’s the least intense type of zoning that we have there and he stated that there is C-2 directly across the street.  Mr. Bordner stated that on Apple Street that there is a lot of mixed occupancy on Apple Street itself.  

Mr. Mire asked what else could go in there if the gentleman’s business moves out.

Ms. Stein gave the other uses.

Mr. Mire stated that the definition for retail sales is broad.  There was a daycare that the school system ran for the employees and it’s subject to move back into that location, so depending on the type of business that could possibly move in there in the future.

Ms. Stein elaborated on the uses.

Speaking in favor:
None

Speaking in opposition:
None

The public hearing was closed.

Ms. Stein gave the Department’s recommendation for denial based on lack of parking.

Mr. Poche stated that it’s in his district, and he doesn’t want to say a hodge podge, but it’s been done, but in that area it’s mostly residential except for the adult daycare center, the existing supermarket.  The remainder of that in those 3-5 houses in a row is residential.  Mr. Poche stated that he didn’t know the zoning, but he knows the uses are residential.  

Mr. Bordner stated that when he looked at it there would be adequate space using the 200 sq. ft. criteria.  

Mr. McLain stated that he spoke with Mr. Digiralamo of the Norco Civic Association and they had no problem with it.  He stated that he would do whatever he needs to do be in compliance.

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:

Bordner, Booth

NAYS:
Wolfe, Clulee, Becnel, Poche

ABSENT:
Lambert

The rezoning request was denied.

